
 

 

            
            
            
            
            
            
             

 

Dear Applicant 

Thank you for taking the time to consider applying for the above post.  I am immensely proud to be 

Headteacher of John Spence Community High School where we place the needs of our students at the 

heart of everything we do. Our Fit for Life ethos is centred on the principles that we want students to leave 

us as resilient, considerate and skilled individuals so that they are fully ready for the challenges and 

opportunities that lie ahead in their futures. 

Our sense of community is our strength with every member of staff working tirelessly to provide the very 

best in education and support. The school itself sits on the edge of our catchment area and is truly 

comprehensive, although we do serve areas of significant disadvantage and the percentage of our 

students eligible for pupil premium is well above the national average. Our pastoral system is highly 

effective in its support for all, but is particularly so in its support for vulnerable students and those with 

complex needs and this is very much a strength of the school. All John Spence staff are expected to 

engage in the wider needs of our students and work with families to help maximise opportunities for 

success. 

Achievement at John Spence is recognised in the broadest sense in that we celebrate academic 

achievement of the high fliers or those that make amazing progress, but we equally celebrate student 

participation in school life as well as their many achievements outside of school.  We seek to provide as 

many opportunities as possible for our students to achieve and whilst we are proud to maintain our profile 

as a Sports College, it only tells part of the story as alongside an impressive sports programme we offer 

opportunities in areas such as STEM, the Arts, Outdoor Activity and Technology. 

I am sure that you will take time to explore our website and read our most recent OFSTED report which 

will provide you with further insights into our ethos and values as well as helping you to understand where 

we are on our journey of improvement.  We are committed to providing quality CPD for all staff and, if 

successful, you will find a professional development programme that is both responsive to your needs as 

well as the school’s.  Our commitment to staff extends to consideration of workload and staff wellbeing. 

Once again, thank you for taking the time to look at the post and I look forward to receiving an application 

if you think that John Spence is the right school for you. 

Best wishes 

Jonathan Heath 

Headteacher 


